SELECTMEN’S MEETING - August 1, 2011

Present: Richard Bielefield, John J. Strasser, Margo Connors
Jennifer Gaudette

Guests:  Chief David Wentworth, Ned Wilson
Correspondence was read and acted upon.

There will be no Selectmen’s Meeting on August 15, 2011.
The board acted on a welfare request.

The Selectmen approved a building permit for Ned & Theresa Wilson, Map 214, Lot 21for a 55°
non conforming addition.

The Selectmen approved the use of the Crapo building by STOP on September 10, 2011.

The Selectmen discussed changes to the zoning regulations and will ask Chairman Mike Hern to
meet with the Planning Board this fall so the changes can be voted on Town Meeting 2012.

The Selectmen discussed the lease agreement with NCIC and unanimously agreed to three (3) ten
year renewal periods.

CHIEF WENTWORTH met with the board to update them on police department business. The
board shared some concerns as voiced by residents in regard to truck traffic on Grandview Road
and the speed of trucks on Route 117. Chief Wentworth will meet with Road Agent Glover to
discuss the possibility of posting a weight limit on Grandview Road.

The board discussed getting bids for the sunset sidewalk project once they have a design. Ms.
Connors has someone in mind to submit a design.

MR. STRASSER noted that the Planning Board is completing the Driveway Regulations and
requested some information from LGC legal in regard to non compliance waivers.

The board will issue letters to Stephen & Barbara Jarzombek (Map 222, Lot 31) and Steven
Young (Map 208, Lot 11.2) in regard to sheds being used for occupancy.

The board reviewed drafts of job descriptions for custodian and building & grounds.

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of July 25, 2011 seconded by MR.
STRASSER, the motion was approved unanimously.

The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, August 8, 2011 at the Carolina Crapo
Building at 5:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer P. Gaudette
Administrative Assistant






